BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –May 8, 2018
Members Present: David Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski 
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Joel Bilodeau, Alice Buffis, Jim Buffis, Dookyuna Choi, Kathy Griffin, Eleanor Bartini
Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:35 PM.
Abatements
An abatement request for 25 Franklin Street was submitted after resident made repairs on duplex over time. After reviewing the submitted documentation, Pete Scolforo made a motion to grant the owner a one time 10% abatement and Dave Forrest seconded.  Pete Scolforo and Dave Forrest were in favor, Don Zukowski and Roger Schuerer were against.  Due to the tie the request will be carried over to the next meeting with more members present.
An abatement was submitted for 205 High Street.  The owner stated that her bill was very high for this quarter.  Upon review of the documentation, the Board suggested the resident check for any leaks.  The request will be carried over to the next meeting, pending the homeowners findings.

Abatements were submitted for 55 Leonard Ave & 260 Fairview.  Both residents had high bills due to estimated bills for several quarters.  Upon replacement of meter radios, it was found that the bills had been underestimated and these were “catch-up” bills.  Both residents requested abatements since they stated they were unaware of these radio issues.  The Board let them know that “Estimated” is listed on each quarters bill, when readings cannot be attained.  The Board said that they would further discuss their requests and would move both abatements to the next meeting. 
Water Dept.
None
Waste Water Dept
None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
None
Other
None
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
None approved
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday May 22, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 4:56PM due to a member having to leave and a lack of quorum.
. 
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
